
 

 
Tameside Council 
Elected Member 

Annual Report of Activities 2020/21 
 
Councillor Name: Councillor Leanne Feeley 
 
Ward Name: Dukinfield / Stalybridge 
 

Participation at Council Meetings and Panels 
 
Full Council Meetings 
Executive Board  
Executive Cabinet 
Impact & Recovery Working Group 
Living with Covid Board 
East Strategic Neighbourhood Forum 
Strategic Commissioning Board 
Education Attainment Improvement Board (Chair) 
Adult & Education Steering Group (Chair) 
Inequalities Reference Group (Chair) 
School Forum 
ACE Governors (Chair) 
Events Panel (Chair) 
Strategic Planning and Capital Monitoring Panel 
 
 

 
 

Participation on Outside Bodies and Partnerships 
 
GMCA & AGMA 
Growth Board 
GreaterSport Board 
CCIN Executive Oversight Committee 
GMCA Social and Cultural Impact Fund Committee 
 
 

 
 

Constituency Work and Local Issues 
 
Supported Stalybridge Town Team Initiative 
 
The delivery of major cultural events in Stalybridge Town: 
 
The Den – The Royal Exchange Theatre and the Lantern Parade  
 
The introduction of the first SEND Six Form at Cromwell School, Dukinfield 
 
Supported and worked with residents in the town centre and across the Ward with a number of 
issues including housing, street lighting, fly-tipping and waste management. 
 



 
 

Members Advice Surgeries 
 
Due to the Government recommendations in respect of Covid 19 and limiting travel and the need for 
social distancing, it has been decided to cancel Members Surgeries until further notice. 
 
 
 

 
 

Training and Development 
 
I have attended Member Training Sessions which included: 
 
Covid Vaccination Plans 
 
Census 20/21 
 
TFGM – Report Update and Consultation 
 
External: 
 
LGA Essential Programme for Cultural Training Culture 
 
 

 
 

Achievements during the Year 
 
I have since become a member of the CCIN Oversight Committee 
 
Launched the Equalities Reference Group in Tameside  
 
Supported all our Schools through lockdown challenges  
 
Introduction of a new digital offer of Cultural Activities and adapted the Library Service in response to 
Covid 
 
Introduced  holiday activities and food funding programmes 
 
Continued to support the delivery of Adult and Community Education in Tameside in and out of 
lockdown 
 
 

 

 

Any other comments 
 
So much has changed in a short period of time, the world around us, our neighbourhoods, the places 
we work and call home. 
 
Having seen family and friends being severely affected during the pandemic I would like to say a very 
personal thank you to one and all and to all our NHS and frontline workers. 
 



I am overwhelmed by the strength and character of our community. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 


